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ShelterBox and Rotary work together in  

Sri Lanka 2016 

While the response in Sri Lanka is an excellent example of how 

Rotary and ShelterBox work together, ShelterBox works closely 

with Rotary Clubs around the world on most of there deployments. 

Rotarians and Clubs around the world also provide significant 

funding to make ShelterBox’s work possible. 
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Club Communications  - Richard Hansen 
rch6242@comcast.net      916-332-7448 

Rotary Club Address 
P.O. Box 6 North Highlands, CA 95660- 0006 

 CALL TO ORDER 

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

VISITING ROTARIANS  AND GUESTS 

DONATE TO HELP OUR ROTARY CLUB SUPPORT LOCAL CHARITABLE AND NONPROFIT CAUSES. 

Foothill-Highlands Rotary Club Foundation is a non-profit 501(c)(3)organization.  

EIN 68-0392810,  PayPal  link on Club Website:  http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/ 

CLUB WEBSITE:   www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/     (Club Runner) 

DISTRICT 5180 WEBSITE:  http://rotary5180.com     

R.I. OFFICIAL WEBSITE:   www.rotary.org 

Visiting us today was Rotarian Ernest 

Thompson from the Rotary Club of Natomas,   

Geri Lane and Gloria Schwab, guests of PE 

Patrick Magnani. 

Substituting for President Roland,  

PE Patrick Magnani called the meeting to 

order at 12:15 p.m. and thanked PP Bob 

Spears for serving as today’s official greeter.  

Leading us in the pledge was PP Marilee 

Monagan and providing the invocation was 

PP Maureen McBride. Richard Hansen 

served as the note taker. 

We meet Mondays at 12:15 p.m.  

Lions Gate Hotel and Suites  

 McClellan Business Park  

3410 Westover Street 

 North Highlands, CA 95632 

Trying Out the Concept of 

Flexibility 

 
Monday, April 30th 

is the fifth Monday of 

the month so we 

decided to try 

something different.  

We will be DARK at 

noon.  Instead we will gather at the home of 

Mary and Dominic Mecklenburg for an 

evening of fellowship and enjoy learning 

about wine.  PDG Brian Moore will be 

conducting a blind wine tasting and sharing 

his  viticulture expertise with us.   

 

PP Maureen McBride circulated a signup 

sheet at today’s meeting.  Each Rotarian is 

asked to bring a dish to share (heavy hors 

d’oeuvres) and there will be an additional 

cost associated with the wine Brian brings 

for us to sample.   

 

If you were not at today’s meeting and wish 

to participate, please contact Mo via email 

or phone to let her know if you are coming, if 

you are bringing a guest and what hors 

d’oeuvre you would like to bring.  She WILL  

New Board Retreat   

 

The New Board 

Retreat will be held  

Sunday, May 6 
from 12:00 p.m. to 

3:00 p.m. at  

PE Patrick 

Magnani’s home at 

6661 Alder Park Circle in Roseville.  Afterward 

the board will be joined by their spouses or 

partners for an evening of fellowship.  More 

details on the evening activities will be 

forthcoming in the next couple of weeks. 

mailto:Rch6242@comcast.net
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://rotary5180.com
http://www.rotary.org
http://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highlands/124638854276606
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E-Waste4Good Program  
  

Our E-waste Program is going strong with 

monthly pick-ups at Umpqua Bank.  Large 

items are being picked up and stored at 

Hallsten Corp. until a scheduled E-waste pick 

up. IPP Dominic announced that year-to– 

date, we have earned $225.16. 

Administrative 

Professionals 

Week —April 23-

27. 

 
On Monday, April 

23rd, the Rotary Club of 

Foothill-Highlands will again celebrate the 

contributions of secretaries, administrative 

assistants, receptionists and other 

administrative support professionals.  We 

have invited Sacramento County DA 

Anne Marie Schubert to be our keynote 

speaker that day and will take the occasion to 

thank those invaluable administrative 

professionals in our respective offices who 

make our jobs easier and impact our 

successes.  

  
PP Maureen McBride circulated a sign-up 

sheet at today’s meeting.  If you were not 

present and wish to attend this special 

meeting, you need to contact Mo no later 

than this Wednesday before 11 a.m.  

 

We have invited six other Rotary clubs and 

members of the Lunch Bunch to join us.  Since 

the meeting is in the McClellan 

Conference Center at 5411 Luce Avenue, 

the food will need to be transported over from 

the Main Building.  Entrée choices include 

Chicken Caesar Salad or Baked Chicken 

Breast served with Rice and Vegetables.  

When contacting Mo to reserve a seat, please 

let her know how many people are in your 

party and your luncheon choices.  Anyone 

who does not call Mo prior to the deadline 

NOT announce the details of this event again.  

Please R.S.V.P. by this Friday, April 20th 

as she needs to give both Dominic and 

Brian an accurate headcount by the weekend. 

will not be able to eat lunch as there will be no 

extra food brought over from the hotel.  That 

is why we need an accurate headcount. 

 

If you have any questions, contact Mo directly 

at  queenmoby@comcast.net. 

Car Donation Program  
 

To arrange for a donation, call Dominic’s cell 

916-995-4006.  He will make the 

arrangements for the pick up.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to former member Gene Long for his 

recent donation of a Volkswagen Jetta to our 

car donation program. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Secretary
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Receptionist
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Club members have been supporting Women’s 

Empowerment by donating clothing to the 

women they serve.   They need items in good 

condition such as: coats/jackets, dresses, suits, 

pants, tops, skirts, jeans, sweats/activewear  

and accessories, i.e. scarves, knit hats, gloves, 

belts, shoes, etc.   

 

If you have items to donate, please bring them 

to one of our weekly meetings.   

 

Thanks to Diane Wright for her recent 

donation to this worthwhile project. 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
  

UPCOMING PROGRAMS AND EVENTS 

APRIL IS MATERNAL AND CHILD HEALTH MONTH    

CLUB CALENDAR: 

APRIL 23 SACRAMENTO COUNTY DISTRICT 

ATTORNEY ANNE MARIE SCHUBERT  

 THIS MEETING IS AT THE MCCLELLAN 

BUSINESS PARK CONFERENCE CENTER 

APRIL 30 EVENING MEETING / WINE TASTING AND 

FELLOWSHIP 

MAY 7 EDUCATOR OF THE YEAR AWARD 

MAY 14 TBA 

MAY 21 CLUB ASSEMBLY ON NATM 

MAY 28 NO MEETING—MEMORIAL DAY 

JUNE 4 SUPERIOR COURT JUDGE  

 BRIAN VAN CAMP 

JUNE 8 NATM 

JUNE 18 DEMOTION - PAUL MARTIN’S 

RESTAURANNT, 1455 EUREKA RD, 

ROSEVILLE 
  

DISTRICT 5180 CALENDAR:  

  

MAY 6 BIKE TO SCOTT’S ON THE RIVER 

MAY 11-13   DISTRICT CONFERENCE AT HYATT 

REGENCY HOTEL,  SPA  AND CASINO  

 AT INCLINE VILLAGE 

Ink and Toner  Cartridges Mini 

Fundraiser 

  

IPP Dominic is con-

tinuing to collect spent 

ink and toner cartridges 

as a mini-fundraiser for 

the club.   
  

IT’S SO EASY TO DO! 
  

 Keep a plastic or paper bag by your printer; 

and as you replace the ink or toner cartridges, 

put the old ones in the bag and bring them to 

Rotary.   

In Memoriam 

We were sorry to learn of the 

passing of former member and 

past president of our club Ed 

Jacobs on April 12th.  Ed was a 

great Rotarian and very generous 

with his time and talents.  He will 

be sorely missed.  Our thoughts 

and prayers are with his family. 
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ANNUAL GIVING/PAUL HARRIS 

SUSTAINING FELLOWS 
  

We continue our goal to have Every 

Rotarian contribute at least $100 to The 

Rotary Foundation and strive to achieve 

the status of 100% Paul Harris Sustaining 

Fellows for the fourth year in a row.   
  

For those who donate $100 or more to The 

Rotary Foundation, Marilee will be 

presenting them with a special sticker for their 

badge.   

FOUNDATION NEWS 

END POLIO NOW CAMPAIGN 

 

 

 

 

 

EVERYONE BRING YOUR POCKET  

CHANGE — TO AFFECT CHANGE BY 

ENDING POLIO THROUGHOUT THE 

WORLD.  

  

The END POLIO NOW campaign is still one 

of Rotary’s top priorities.  The Bill & Melinda 

Gates Foundation have extended their 

partnership  with Rotary during the critical 

endgame phase of the Global Polio Eradication 

Initiative.  Thanks to this partnership our 

contributions are matched two for one—$25 

becomes $75. 
  

Foundation Chair Marilee Monagan 

announced this year’s goal is to raise $1,000.  

Please save your loose change and deposit it in 

the Change for Change banks on the tables at 

our weekly meetings. We collected $8.13 at 

today’s Rotary meeting.  YTD is $963.54 or 

96.35% of this year’s goal.  

  

ROTARY FOUNDATION BENEFACTORS 

NAME 
  

Hallsten, John 
Hansen, Richard 
Kaiser, Joe 
Lipp, Gordon 
Magnani, Patrick  
McBride, Maureen  
Mecklenburg, Dominic 
Meyer, Bob 
Monagan, Marilee 
Morgan, Cheryl (Sam) 
Spears, Robert B. 
Stone, David M. 
Wiggins, Lee N. 
Wright, Roland 

  

A Benefactor is someone who  has 
contributed $1,000 to the Permanent Fund 
or made provisions in their will of at least 
$1,000 benefiting The RI Foundation. 
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A Paul Harris Fellow is an individual who 

contributes $1,000 to the Rotary 

Foundation Annual Programs Fund or 

other approved program. Each additional 

$1,000 contribution is recognized with a 

plus and the number. 

Sonja Cameron (GRIF)  PHF 

John Hallsten (B)(B)(GRIF)  PHF+ 5 

Richard Hansen 
(B)(GRIF) 
(GRIF Polio Plus)  

PHF+ 7 

Joe Kaiser (B)(GRIF x2)  PHF+ 8 

Gordon Lipp (B) PHF+ 4 

Patrick Magnani (GRIF)  PHF+ 1 

Dr. Steven Martinez   

Maureen McBride (GRIF)  PHF+ 8  

Dominic Mecklenburg (GRIF)  PHF+ 8  

Mary Mecklenburg  (GRIF)  PHF 

Bob Meyer (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 5 

Marilee Monagan 
(B)(GRIF)  
($50Polio Plus)

(GRIF Polio Plus)  

PHF+ 2 

Sam Morgan (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 6 

Bob Spears (B)(GRIF)  PHF+ 3 

David Stone (GRIF)  PHF+ 8 

Lee Wiggins  (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 4 

Roland Wright 
(B)(GRIF)(GRIF) 

(GRIF Polio Plus x2) 
PHF+ 8 

Bell Ringer & Gong Codes: 

(B) = Bell Ringer $100 to  Club 

(GFHF) = Gong Bonger $100 to Club Foundation 

(GRIF) = Gong Bonger $100 to RI Foundation 

BELL RINGERS, GONG BONGERS 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 

 

RECOGNITIONS 
Fine Master Joe  Kaiser  asked if anyone had a 

happy thought.  PP Bob Mayer had one. He 

gave blood last week.  He spun the wheel for $4. 

 

Joe called upon Geri Lane, who works at 

Edward Jones with Patrick, and asked her if 

she would like to do anything on behalf of 

Patrick.  She spun the wheel which landed on 7 

so PE Patrick Magnani paid a $7 fine. 

  

PP Bob Spears was happy the Phillies are 

leading 8 to 5.  He spun the wheel for $9. 

 

Joe asked PP Lee Wiggins a question, he did 

not know the answer, he spun the wheel for $7. 

 

Joe asked  Gordon Lipp a question, he did not 

know the answer, he spun the wheel for $5. 

  

  

HIGHLIGHTS OF THIS 

WEEK’S PROGRAM 

PE Patrick Magnani introduced Bill Tobin 

from the Rotary Club of  EL Dorado Hills. 

 

Bill joined his local Rotary club in 2004 and 

soon found himself checking smoke alarms, 

helping with fundraisers, chartering Scout 

Clubs, and even serving ice cream to area 

seniors. “Rotary club focuses on defining 

needs, engaging resources, taking action and 

leaving a good impression,” Tobin says. “For 

me, no other club compares.”    

 

His club is also dedicated to international 

outreach, and it was through these activities 

that he discovered ShelterBox 

(shelterboxusa.org), an organization that 

http://shelterboxusa.org/
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across the Myanmar border into Bangladesh 

and thousands more continue to arrive each 

week. This is the fastest growing refugee crisis 

in the world. 

 

Flooding 

Since the Monsoon season started in June, 

Bangladesh has been severely hit by constant 

rain. At its worst, more than a third of the 

land was submerged. 

  

SYRIA—Conflict 

The conflict in Syria has now entered its 

seventh year. What started out as a peaceful 

protest in 2011 has since become the longest-

lasting civil war on the planet. 

In 2017, with the help from our partners we 

provided shelter and aid to nearly 15,000 

families inside Syria. 

  

IRAQ—Conflict 

On July 10th, 2017 the Iraqi government 

declared that Mosul had finally been liberated 

after three years of Islamic State 

control.  However, the humanitarian situation 

is still dire in Iraq and the need for 

ShelterBox aid is as prevalent as ever. 

  

SOMALILAND—Drought 

Severe drought in Somaliland has affected an 

estimated 766,000 people since November 

2016, leading to the degrading of grazing land 

and displacement of families, forcing them to 

move large distances to seek fresh food for 

their animals. 

  

LAKE CHAD BASIN CRISIS—Conflict 

Since 2009, Boko Haram has been waging an 

insurgency in Northern Nigeria. The violence 

has since spread to the neighboring regions of 

Niger, Chad and Cameroon.  

 

Cameroon 

Our partner, IEDA Relief, has been 

provides shelter and basic necessities for 

disaster victims in places such as Haiti, Japan  

and Africa. During his tenure as president of 

the El Dorado Hills Rotary Club in 2010-2011, 

Tobin continued to work as a ShelterBox 

spokesperson, and in 2011 was awarded the 

Presidential Volunteer Service Award by 

President Obama and ShelterBox USA. In 

addition, Bill is active in many local and 

international Rotary club projects, such as the 

plan to build an El Dorado Hills Veterans 

Memorial and the continued efforts to 

eradicate polio throughout the world. “It’s a 

great feeling,” Bill explains, reciting the 

Rotary’s motto. “Service above self.”  A lot can 

be said of those three words.” 

 

S H E L T E R B O X  

D E P L O Y M E N T S  

 

THE LATEST NEWS ABOUT 

SHELTERBOX'S GLOBAL WORK 

Bolivia—Flooding 

Thousands of families have been left 

homeless after heavy rain caused severe 

flooding and landslides, which destroyed 

homes and livelihoods in Bolivia, at the start 

of February 2018. 

  

PHILIPPINES—Flooding 

In late December, Tropical Storm Tembin 

brought devastation to the Philippines, 

arriving just days after Tropical Storm Kai-

tak. 

  

CARIBBEAN--Hurricanes 

In early September, Category 5 Hurricane 

Irma caused devastation in the Caribbean. 

Less than two weeks later, Hurricane Maria 

made landfall, bringing with it a new wave of 

destruction. 

  

BANGLADESH—Rohingya Crisis 

More than 615,000 have now been forced 



THE HIGHLANDER                            Page 8                                            4/16/2018 

 

distributing tents, tarpaulins, hygiene kits 

and other life-saving aid to the most 

vulnerable in Cameroon. 

 

Chad 

In Chad, we are partnering with the local aid 

agency ICAHD to support vulnerable families 

in Chad.  

 

Niger 

Boko Haram attacks in the Kablewa camp led 

to massive population displacement in Niger. 

The camp was disbanded, affecting nearly 

250,000 people – half of the families in Diffa. 

 

Nigeria 

The conflict in Nigeria is now 

entering it’s ninth year and the devastating 

consequences continue to impact structures 

and the lives of 8.5 million vulnerable people. 

 

Sample of a Small Shelter Box 

The teams evaluate the needs of each 

area and supply what is needed in each 

area.  
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As is our usual custom, PE Patrick  

presented today's speaker with a Rotary gift in 

gratitude for his interesting and informative 

presentation.  
  

Then, he asked us to raise our glasses and join 

him in a toast to Rotary Around the World.   

 

The meeting was then adjourned. 

PE Patrick Magnani and  Bill Tobin 

Bill talked about the many types of shelter 

boxes that are available  for different 

situations, several sizes of tents and boxes 

with just tools to help rebuild damaged homes 

and boxes with school supplies. He thanked 

our Club for our ongoing support of the 

Shelter Box  Program. 

500 of these tents were deployed to 

Houston, TX following Hurricane Harvey 

last Fall. 



THE HIGHLANDER                            Page 10                                            4/16/2018 

 

 

Map of McClellan Business Park Conference Center 
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2018 District Conference 

 
The 2018 District Conference that will be held 

at the Hyatt Regency Hotel, Spa and 

Casino at Incline Village in Lake Tahoe, 

May 11-13, 2018.   
 

Conference and hotel reservations are  

available on the District Website or a mail-in 

registration form is on Page 11 of this bulletin. 

 

The District Website has information 

regarding the meal packages available during 

the weekend as well as hotel accommodations. 

 

There’s something for everyone throughout the 

weekend.  Our Friday night buffet and 

Saturday morning breakfast are in the 

Lakeside Ballroom with spectacular views of 

gorgeous Lake Tahoe.  For the remainder of 

the weekend, we move up to the main hotel 

where there are a whole host of activities to 

keep you engaged, i.e. Finals of the District 

Speech and outstanding keynote speakers. 
 

If you have any questions, call Mo. 

  

DISTRICT NEWS 
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E-WASTE RECYCLING IS HERE!  
 

THIS IS A GREAT OPPORTUNITY FOR YOU TO GET RID OF SOME UNWANTED CLUTTER AND HELP OUR 

CLUB  RAISE  SOME  MONEY. THEY WILL ACCEPT ANY  PIECE  OF ELECTRONICS INCLUDING TV’S, COMPUTERS, 

APPLIANCES, CORDS, KEYBOARDS, MICE AND EVEN POWER TOOLS. THE HEAVIER THE BETTER (WE GET PAID BY THE 

WEIGHT!)  ANYTHING WITH A CORD IS ACCEPTABLE, AND THEY TAKE THE CORDS TOO. THEY SEPARATE AND RECYCLE 

THE PLASTIC, METAL…EVERYTHING!  IF YOU HAVE ITEMS TO DONATE, GIVE ME A CALL TO COORDINATE THE 

PICKUP.  SOME ITEMS I CAN COLLECT AT OUR WEEKLY MEETINGS TOO!  IF YOU HAVE FRIENDS OR RELATIVES THAT 

HAVE SOME E-WASTE, I CAN ARRANGE FOR A FREE PICKUP FOR THEM TOO! 

THIS IS AN ONGOING PROJECT.  CONTACT DOMINIC FOR MORE INFORMATION. 

You can also call eWaste-4good at  800-317-3112 and tell them proceeds are to go to The Rotary Club of Foothill-Highlands. 
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Call Dominic at 916-995-4006  

Call  Dominic at 916-995-4006  


